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Mark those 

calendars

 
 Sept. 20th. Regular Membership 

Meeting. RC Society for 

Genealogical Research. A 

presentation by June Beason. 

7pm Raben Real Estate 

Building, 302 Main. Side 

entrance. 

 October 4th Board Meeting. Dr. 

Jim Byrne’s office. 

 Oct. 18th Regular Membership 

Meeting. 

 

 

 
 
 
President Pat Hamilton 
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President’s Letter – September 2011 – Pat 

Hamilton 

Celtic Street Festival  

My thanks go out to the many members who 

helped at our food booth and helped make this 

first Celtic Street Festival memorable and fun!  

There was nearly constant music (along with 

constant HEAT) and we prepared the right 

amount of food as it ran out right as we finished 

our posted serving time.  At the risk of 

forgetting someone, I wanted to especially 

thank John Burke for his spearheading of the 

food booth.  Bill Knight, Jim Byrne, Aliyah 

Sanders and Gary Hamilton helped put up and 

take down our 3 tents.  There were many 

volunteers that helped at the food tent and we 

made around $200 this year.   

I want to thank Siaryn Duggan and the 

Gathering of the Clans board for arranging this 

event and opportunity to celebrate our Celtic 

heritage.  We’re ready for next year to be a 

bigger event and are looking forward to another 

fun event! 

Member Picnic  

John & Nancy Burke hosting our annual Society 

picnic at their house in August.  Somehow they 

manage to make each year even better than the 

previous with great food, great companionship 

and this year, some great competition!  The 

evening ended with the men’s team winning 

the friendly game, but with all the laughter, we 

all felt we were winners!  Thanks again Nancy & 

John! 

Athletic Games 

There was a contingent of athletes that braved 

the wind to compete in Scottish Games over 

Labor Day weekend.  Gary & I were visiting our 

grandchild in another state so were unable to 

attend.  I know the ranks were a bit depleted as 

some of the athletes were attending the 

international Games in Canada over the same 

weekend.  I believe the Dakota Celts were 

involved in this and it’s nice to have that event 

in our community. 

Dance Lessons are being explored 

We have a generous offer from an individual 

who is willing to teach S.I.S. members some 

Scottish dances.  Some members have 

expressed interest and some have expressed 

concern about how challenging the lessons 

might be.  I’m hoping to arrange an opportunity 

at our November meeting for the potential 

instructor to do a mini-teaching lesson to 

demonstrate his teaching style and give those 

interested an idea of what they could expect in 

such lessons.  Watch your newsletters and e-

mail for more information about this 

possibility!!  

Samhaim 

The board is exploring possibilities for our 

October celebration of Samhaim.  This will be 

an item of discussion at our September general 

meeting. 

Pat Hamilton, S.I.S. President 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

                                                    Board Meeting 

9/6/2011 

 
Meeting held at the office of Dr. Jim Byrne, 3825 

Canyon Lake Dr., Rapid City, SD.  
 
Meeting was called to order by President Pat 

Hamilton. 

 

Members in attendance; Pat Hamilton, Aliyah 

Sanders, Susan Kains, Susan Peterson, Carole 

Conrad, Jim Byrne, and John Burke. 

 

John Burke volunteered to be the secretary. 

 

Treasurer Carole Conrad’s report indicated $2,059.78 

in the checking account. 

 
Old Business: The Celtic Street Faire was discussed. 

SIS cleared $194 selling sandwiches and cole slaw. 

The club signed up four new members. Aaron and 

Tamara Tasseff, plus Aaron’s mother Nancy. Also 

added to the membership, Malcolm McCaleb. 

Malcolm says he belongs to Clan McKillip. Susan 

Kains painted a lot of body parts during the festivities 

and has and idea to do more next year. Some sad 

news was also reported., depending on your point of 

view. We donated the remainder of the Haggis to 

some unsuspecting person. We also had some 

discussion regarding more publicity next year. 

 

The annual picnic at Burke’s house was well 

attended. The weather was ideal and a good time was 

had by all. 

 

The Board continued to discuss Ken Voegele’s idea 

of voluntary dues but hasn’t voted one way or the 

other. 

 
New Business: Susan Peterson and husband Pete 

attended the Highland Games Sat. Sept. 3
rd

 at the Fair 

Grounds. She said it was rather windy and the crowd 

was sparse. Susan said it chaotic as all the events ran 

simultaneously and it was hard to understand the 

announcer. 

 

We have a person, Roger Ronnie, willing to teach 

some Celtic dances. It’s still in the discussion stage.  

The Board would like Roger to attend a Regular 

Meeting to determine if the sides want to pursue the 

idea. 

 

Susan Kains made a proposal to house the SIS 

Library at the Congregational Church. It sounds like 

it will be a good fit and a committee was formed to 

hammer out details. 

 

Pat Hamilton will miss the September meeting and  

will have Aliyah or Jim preside. 

 

Meeting adjourned @ 8:30 pm.  
 

 
 

 

My 100th Label 

Gary Hamilton, 9/11/11 

My interest in single Malt Scotch Whisky came 

at the hands of Pat’s brother-in-law, Al Johnson 

in 1995.  Imagine that, a Swede teaching a Scot 

how to enjoy Scotch. 

Al had just returned from a trip to Scotland 

during which he toured the Laphroaig Distillery 

on the island of Islay.  Islay is known for its 

“highly peated” whiskies.  Peat is the usually 

subtle,  hauntingly sweet finish which 

distinguishes Scotch Whisky from all others, 

world wide.  On Islay there is nothing subtle 

about the peat flavor.  Some would consider 

Islay whiskies “sooty”. 

Al brought back a 10 year old Laphroaig.  He 

gave me the verbal summary of his tour.  I 

smelled and tasted the peat smoke.  I was 

SOLD!  Scotch became my special treat. 

It would be September 2001, yes six years, 

before my first formal Scotch Tasting.  I paid the 

price of admission at the Highland Games in 

Sturgis and was introduced to six different  

Scotches.  Tom Campbell, one of the founders 

of the SIS, did a superb job of describing the 



various factors which will lend a unique flavor 

to each single malt Scotch. They ranged from 

light lemon, to honey notes to the salty taste of 

“pebbles on the beach”.  My favorite that day 

was another Islay whisky call Lagavulin 16.  It 

remains the bottle that you will always find in 

my cabinet.  Very close to the Laphroaig 10 but 

smoother. 

In December 2001 I purchased a book that I 

recommend to any “student” of the finer points 

of Scotch Tasting: Michael Jackson’s (not the 

singer) “Complete Guide to Single Malt Scotch”.  

This book has tasting notes on over 700 Scotch 

labels.  I began adding notes in the book on the 

various Scotches which I tasted.  On August 25, 

2011, I added my tasting notes for my 100th 

whisky label! 

Now I did not buy every one of those 100 

whisky bottles.  That could have cost thousands 

of dollars.  I accumulated those tastes over the 

years at the homes of friends, parties, SIS 

gatherings, bars, pubs and formal tastings.  Any 

time that I spotted an unfamiliar label I took 

notes.  I reached number 100 at Pints Pub in 

Denver.  http://pintspub.com/  Pint’s boasts 

hundreds of Scotch Whisky’s available by the 

shot.  Prices generally range from $8 to $40 per 

1.5 oz jigger.  They have several very rare 

whiskies for as much as $825 per jigger.   Pint’s 

whisky list includes the full name and location 

of the distillery as well as tasting notes to assist 

your selection.  The waitress was always 

helpful. 

 

Pint’s Pub Single Malt Whisky bar.  Be still my 

beating heart! 

Pat and I were accompanied by my sister and 

her husband, Gail and Curtis Roller, at Pint’s 

Pub in Denver.   We arrived with eighty-nine 

tastings recorded in my book.  A little math 

indicated that I needed eleven jiggers of whisky.  

Eleven times 1.5 ounces is sixteen and one-half 

ounces.  That is a lot of whisky at one sitting.  

However, Curtis has recently discovered Single 

Malt Scotch.  He was game to accompany me to 

the “finish line” for my 100th label.  We shared 

so I only needed to consume eight ounces. 

 

http://pintspub.com/


And he tips a glass to his friends and family on 

his 100th label.  Observe the numerous glasses 

and the notes. 

Well, number 100 was a real treat.  Curtis and I 

decided on a 27 year old Port Ellen from Islay.  

(extremely smooth, honey, heather and PEAT)  

The 100th had to be an Islay whisky.   I could not 

abandon the roots of my love for this very 

unique distilled beverage.  

The next time that we all get together for a wee 

dram at Samhain or Hogmany I would be glad to 

regale you with more details on My 100 Labels.  

Until then, Slainte.   

 
 

 

 
 

For the Great Gaels of Ireland 

Are the men that God made mad, 

For all their wars are merry  

And all their songs are sad. 

                      
                                        G. K. Chesterton 
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